
Kelseyville Youth Football League 
Board Meeting Minutes 

March 15, 2022 
 

Meeting called to order 5:35 pm 

In Attendance: Vice President Melissa Cruz, Treasurer Veronica Garcia, Director of Football Grace Martinez, 

Director of Cheer Desiree Perez Volunteer Coordinator Breanna Duke 

Members Absent: President Eric Keener & Secretary Mikaley Vasquez 

Approval of Agenda: Grace motioned to approve the agenda with the correction to the Treasurers report 

being open for reporting. Desiree Seconded, all members were in favor.  

Approval of Minutes: There was discussing regarding minutes and formatting. Melissa motioned to table 

previous minutes until corrections are made. Grace Seconded, all members were in favor.   

Old Business: 

• We discussed the fliers to be sent out with kids next week. It was decided to not include complete 

costs on the flier. We will give the breakdown and payment options at all sign-up events.  

• Grace reviewed pricing for Football uniforms. After some discussion it was decided as the league pays 

for the cheerleaders to have a custom bow, we will also pay for an item for the football players. 

Melissa motioned the league will pay for 1 jersey, the players will need to pay for the other jersey at 

$30. The remaining items; practice jersey, duffle bag, game pants, & practice pants, will need to be 

returned. Bree Seconded. All members were in favor.  

• We discussed our options regarding the new legislation that has passed (AB506). Melissa plans to 

reach out to a paralegal to help us fill out this application to move forward with processing background 

checks independently.  

• The Cheer/Football camp date have been decided for May 10th-12th. 

• Desiree gave an update on cheer costs for this 2022 Season. We are still waiting on quotes for some of 

the accessory packages. The league will not be ordering cheer shoes this season, cheerleaders will 

need to order shoes themselves. Jamz will be optional but highly encouraged. Including Jamz & 

Registration Cheerleading costs will be $590. Veronica suggested since the league will buy pink socks 

for the football players we should also be purchasing for cheerleaders. Veronica also requested a list of 

“equipment” for both football & cheer to get on order. 

New Business: 

• We began a conversation regarding all participants practicing at the same location. We will look into 

some options and revisit this topic next month.   

• Melissa brought up the league requiring a printer. Everyone agreed on a new tankless printer. Grace 

motioned to purchase a printer, ink, and paper not to exceed $350. Bree Seconded. All members 

were in favor. 

• Melissa motioned for the printer to be with Desiree. Bree Seconded. All members were in favor.   

Financial Report: 

• Veronica shared a few bills needing to be taken care of. Insurance, banquet for last season, and the 

football fit kit.  



Kelseyville Youth Football League 
Board Meeting Minutes 

March 15, 2022 
 

• Our domain renewal will need to be revisited as we log into the account.  

Grace motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:50pm. Desiree seconded. All members were in favor.  

Next Meeting:  March 15, 2022, at the KES Cafeteria 

Submitted by Desiree Perez- Cheer Director 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 


